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Visit us at www.springswings.org Springs 
Wings 

 

February’s meeting was well attended and we 
did have some guest visitors as well as some new 
members. It’s always comforting in the cold 
weather to see so many come and share ideas in the 
meetings. The 2008 chapter calendars were distrib-
uted and they look great. We would like to take this 
opportunity to thank Don Cruzan aka Calendar Man 
along with Darrel Cruzan, Laurie Schlosser, Dave 
& Kathy Wren and Cathy Luce for being the master 
assemblers. Also, thank you to Nancy Lockhart for 
the cover photo contributions. We will have calen-
dars available at the monthly meetings. 

As you flip through the pages you will see 
many rides, trips and events planned for this year.  
It is exciting to see so many members take on the 
planning and organization of upcoming events. 

Chris and Sandie Erskine passed around flyers 
for two separate camping trips that they have 
planned. The first one is in Steamboat Springs on 
July 25-27 and the second one is in Grand Lake on 
August 8-10. Rich Noah and Cliff Childs are busy 
planning a Black Hills ride at the end of August 
over the holiday weekend. Doug and Marilynn Irish 
are also planning a camping trip in July immedi-
ately following the week of the July 4.  As soon as 
the details for these trips are known, we will for-
ward them to all of you. 

Colorado Springs     Chapter I February 2008 

We have been invited by the Montrose chap-
ter to attend the Olathe Corn Festival with them in 
August. It may fall on the weekend that is tradi-
tionally our annual picnic. If so, we will resched-
ule the picnic. 

As you can see there is plenty of fun planned 
for this year. So don’t delay! It’s time to dust off 
those riding clothes, polish up that safety chrome 
and check your fluids. We are going to be riding 
every opportunity we get this year. And for those 
of you who like pick up rides/spur of the moment 
rides, please make sure your name and number is 
on the phone tree. That is the simplest way other 
than e-mail to let you know about a ride.   

The March meeting will NOT be at the 
church.  We were notified that all of their rooms 
will be busy so we are moving the meeting to 
TOWN HALL in MONUMENT located at 166 
2ND St, Monument. Please join us at 8:30 for cof-
fee and treat followed by the meeting at 9:00.   

 
  
Remember we are Friends for Fun, Safety and 

Knowledge, 
 
Tom & Monica Harder 
Chapter I Directors 

Harder Happenings 

Ride for Kids is coming up 
fast. 

It’s never too early to begin 
raising money for the kids. 

 
If anyone needs ride kits, 

please let me know. 

 

Valentine’s dinner 

Feb. 16 
 

The Olive Branch Restaurant 
23 South Tejon Street 

 
 Time:  6:00 PM Cash Bar 

Dinner:  6:30 PM  
Linda 
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Since the Colorado District rally is in the planning stages, I thought now would be a good time to share 
some ideas that Butch and I gathered during our visit to the Okalahoma District rally. 
 
To help promote the COY program - each couple put together a themed gift basket. That is the couple se-
lected a theme and the chapter donated items to go into the baskets. Once all the items had been collected 
the couple built, bought, decorated, etc. the baskets (pictures below). Then during the rally, containers were 
placed by each basket. COYs sold tickets that could be placed in the containers for the drawing during the 
closing ceremony. Also, the COY with the most tickets for their basket was given a percentage of the 
money raised from the sales. This money went back to the chapter of the winning COY. 
 
There were several games during the weekend, also. 
• Tables were set up for board games (e.g. checkers, Chinese checkers, Sorry, etc.). This was to get peo-

ple to mingle more. 
• Okie Horse Shoes - the horse shoe posts were pieces of PVC pipe and the horse shoes were toilet seats 
• Scarecrow races (that’s because it was ‘Hallo Wing’) - a large square was drawn in divided into 10x10. 

The scarecrows started on the same side and person facilitating the race had a pair of big fuzzy dice. If 
the scarecrow was in lane 2 and a 2 appeared on one of the dice when rolled, they moved the number of 
squares that appeared on the other die. If the number of their lane did not appear, then they did not get 
to move. Whoever reached the other side first was declared the winner. 

 
Everyone that participated in any of these activities received participation ticket that could be placed in the 
door prize envelope of their choice. They did not sell door prize tickets in Oklahoma, they just issued par-
ticipation tickets. 
 
There’s more, but that’s enough for now.      Linda 

Visit to Oklahoma District Rally 
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Filing a ‘Flight Plan’ 
Very savvy self-defense 

By: James R. Davis 

 
2005 Keystone Raptor Toy 
hauler travel trailer  
Sleeps 8-10, holds 3 large 
ATV's or 2 motorcycles, 3 
queen beds, 100 gallon fresh, 50 
gallon black and 50 gallon gray 
tanks.  25 gallon fueling station. 
8500 dry weight. Weight distri-
bution hitch included. 
Warranty until 2012. 
$33500 must clear note. 
  
Will also sell 2005 GMC Club-
cab Duramax (heavily custom-
ized - show truck) with the 
trailer for $75k (for both).   
Total value for both is $120k. 
 
Contact: 
JohnP.Csencsits@hp.com 

WFH = 719-886-4765 

Home 719-282-7848 

Yesterday I took an impromptu 130 mile solo ride on the Gold-
Wing. The trip was uneventful. Still, it was not the smartest thing I 
have ever done. 
 It has been a practice of mine to always let someone know where I 
was going, probable route, and expected return time if I took off by 
myself. Filing that 'flight plan' makes more sense if traveling on back 
roads than it does if traveling on freeways (which is what I did yester-
day) but the fact remains that if I had had an accident 60 miles away 
from home it could have been a long time before anybody realized I 
was in trouble. 
 As many of you know I always wear an emergency tag which in-
cludes among other things the name and telephone number of the per-
son I would want to be contacted in case of trouble. That served as my 
backup plan instead of the 'flight plan' idea posted above. In other 
words, because I was NOT traveling on the back roads I relied on the 
emergency tag. 
 But the fact remains that letting someone know where you intend 
to be, the route you plan to take, and your expected return time is a 
very savvy thing to do, tag or no tag. I simply forgot to do so. 
 Cash, my regular riding partner, chewed my leg off about 8 hours 
later when I mentioned that I had taken that little trip without letting 
her know. Mea culpa! 
 By the way, you file a 'flight plan' with someone who EXPECTS 
to hear from you when you return. One person DID know where I was 
going and when but did NOT expect me to call him when I had re-
turned - this was not an example of the 'flight plan' idea described 
above.  
 Now reasonableness is a subject that comes to mind. Is filing a 
flight plan a 'safety issue' when you are traveling freeways from one 
location to another near home? I mean, as has been pointed out by oth-
ers, if you are involved in an accident on a freeway or other well trav-
eled surface streets, you are not likely to end up undiscovered for 
hours or days. 
 In that case a flight plan is merely a courtesy posting. It could be 
as short as: "I'm going to take the bike to Honda of Houston and ex-
pect to be there about 2:30." That's a courtesy message. 
 But if I'm out on a camp-out and decide to do some trail riding, or 
plan to ride some back-country roads, or it's a multi-day trip, I will file 
a much more detailed plan. Then it's a safety issue. 

 
 
 

Copyright © 1992 - 2008 by The Master Strategy Group, all rights 
reserved. 

http://www.msgroup.org 
 
 

(James R. Davis is a recognized expert witness in the fields of Motor-
cycle Safety/Dynamics.) 

 

CHANGE NOTICE 
MARCH 1 
Chapter I 

Will hold their meeting 
at  
 

TOWN HALL in  
MONUMENT  

166 2ND St, Monument.  
 

Please join us at 8:30 for 
coffee and treat followed 
by the meeting at 9:00.   

 
CHANGE NOTICE 
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Chapter Director             Tom & Monica Harder—719-481-9044  
 tmharder@comcast.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Asst. Director Bruce & Mel Partner—719-262-0452    icepuffin1@yahoo.com 
Historian Dave & Kathy Wren—719-591-2739   dewglwren@comcast.net  
Membership Coordinator Cliff & Myra Childs—719-266-0258    childs3153@msn.com 
Newsletter Editor Linda Shelley—719-495-5741 lshelley@animail.net 
Phone Tree Coordinator Lauri Schlosser—719-227-9560    darcruzan@aol.com 
Rider Education Butch Shelley—719-495-5741    butchshelley157@msn.com  
Store   Jeannie Bondurant—719-599-8495  
Sunshine Committee Nancy Powell—719-471-8570    n.l.powell@att.net 
50/50 Cliff & Myra Childs—719-266-0258    childs3153@msn.com 
Treasurer Paul & Jeannie Bondurant—719-599-8495  wings83@worldnet.att.net 
Webmaster Lewis & Carol Farmer—719-481-4235  springwingsweb@yahoo.com  
Couple of the Year (COY) Cliff & Myra Childs—719-266-0258    childs3153@msn.com 
Individual of the Year (IOY) Earl Edwards—719-637-0908       
  earl.edwards.ctr@cheyennemountain.af.mil 

Chapter I Staff 

Oklahoma District Rally Pictures 

Scarecrow races 
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Linda & Butch Shelley 
15605 Archer Terrace 
Elbert, CO 80106 

 
 

Mailing Label Goes Here 

 

Apex Sports is one of Colorado’s leading 
motorcycle dealerships, offering a pre-
mium selection of new and used motorcy-
cles, ATV’s, custom trikes, and trailers. We 
provide a wide variety of high quality parts 
and accessories. Additionally, we have a 
fully certified service department to meat 
all your needs. 
  
Our staff is dedicated to ensuring that you 
are completely satisfied in the purchase 

327 S. Weber 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
  
Phone (719)475-2437 
Toll Free (800)748-1799 
Fax (179)475-0543 
 
Email:  comments@apexsportsinc.com 

  
 

Chapter I  meeting  
Change for March ONLY 

 
MARCH 1 only 

 
TOWN HALL in MONUMENT lo-

cated at 166 2ND St, Monument. 
Please join us at 8:30 for coffee and 

treat followed by the meeting at 9:00.   

March Goodies 

Wolf Wendell &  

Tia Laudonio  
Rod Klock  


